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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 1st June 2009

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President (Chairman)

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Phil Abbitt

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

Firstly I would like to take the opportunity to thank the committee and club members for the completely unexpected Strider of the month award. I will now have to make a note not to miss any other committee meetings!

The 2009 Beginners course is now at the halfway point. Numbers of participants is remaining constant. There is a marked improvement from all those who are attending. Thank you to all of the coaches and other club members who have given their time to assist with the groups and the administration.

There are two major issues that have now been raised and could have profound effects on the club.

The first is the proposed developments of housing and a by-pass in the East Luton area. These proposals may affect the areas of countryside we as a club use. However due to the second issue that I will bring to your attention, I feel that we as a club cannot devote our time to two major issues. I would ask that the club membership take time to read the literature that is being circulated and the website of the main campaigning group, “Keep East of Luton Green”, www.keolg.org, then submit their comments as individual members of the club.

The second issue relates to our tenure at the Regional Sports Centre in light of the proposed development of an aquatics centre. The current proposals leave little room for accommodation of existing clubs, once the development has been completed. And even less accommodation during the demolition and construction phase. During May 2009, Helen Morris and Dave Young attended a meeting hosted by Luton Sports Network, where the leader of the council, Councillor Hazel Simmons was present. It became evident to all present and Councillor Simmons, that virtually no consultation has taken place with any of the existing clubs that currently use the centre. During the meeting there was an offer made by Councillor Simmons, to meet with individual clubs in order for them to express their views and concerns, to her on a one to one basis. By way of a formal letter produced by Dave Young, a request has been made for Dave Young and myself to meet with Councillor Simmons at the earliest opportunity. As a committee we will be putting all our efforts into retaining our position, with adequate facilities, at whatever facility is constructed at the St Thomas’s Road site. We of course will keep you fully informed of developments.

2. Apologies 

Received from Breda Haughton

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the May meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

#4, ARO Sports to visit Beginners course 4th June.

#6, RK to check returnable deposit from Bath Road Awards evening

#9, Active Luton, Back to Sports. (23rd May)   Good response and support was given from Striders, but was a disappointing day in the poor response from public.  Little or no promotion from Active Luton.

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence received

· UK Athletics – Received confirmation of affiliation fees submitted and Affiliation Certificate.

· Advance notice of AGM 12th Sept 09.  Current Chairman, John Graves is re-electable.  Nominations requested.

· Various leaflets and wall planner

· Entry form – Fairlands Valley Relays – Tues 21 July 09.  Given to BB

· E-mail from ARC.  Contacting 15 ARC clubs offering copy of Southern Running Guide.  (96 page A5 booklet)  Boxes of 100, free to clubs.  C McL to make contact.

· Beds 3A’s Meeting Minutes – 15th May 09, (copy on board).  Mention of UKA “Flying Coach” sessions (C McL to contact P Brooks for more information) and success of Striders Beginners Course, (number of people first 2 wks) 

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown. Healthy balance boosted by good attendance on the beginners’ course.

Club charity fund (East Anglia Air Ambulance) stands at approximately £790

No new members

7. May 09 Running Report – Bill Barrett

May saw a very busy month on the race front.

Sun 3rd 

Saw a good turnout of Striders in the Betty Willet 10k. We had six P.B. runs. John Chapman was 1st male vet 50 and Alison Sugars was first female overall and also 1st lady vet 35.

Judy and Andy Reid ran the Whitstable 10k.

Natalie Barnard finished 2nd in the British Universities Triathlon and was a member of the winning team.

Andy Ward did the Bedford Sprint Triathlon.

Tues 5th 

Thom Darby ran a P.B. in the Silverstone 10k.

Sun 10th 

Stuart Harries and Chris Hunt ran the St Albans 10k where Chris ran a P.B.

Chris Hardwicke, Vicky Harwood and Kirsty Wylie ran P.B.s in the Great Daffodil 15miles.

Jeff Dowset ran the Aldbury & C 5.3miles.

Jane Reece ran the Glasgow 10k.

Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Halstead Marathon.

Sun 17th 

Three Striders ran the Wheathamstead Off Road 10k.

Tues 19th 

Thom Darby and Stuart Read ran P.B.s in the Bedford 6miles.

That is all the results we have for this report. Any later results will appear in the June report. Our beginners’ course is still going very well and still getting between 80 and 100 runners every Thursday. We would like to say well done to all our coaches and helpers for the effort they are putting in. Hopefully it will all pay off for the club. 

Before I finish thanks to  Dave Young and all the marshals for the Betty Willet 10k.

8. Strider of the Month.

Congratulations to May’s Striders of the Month, Tom Darby, Chris Hunt and Ian Cousins.  Tom award is for PB’s at the Silverstone 10K and Bedford 6m, Chris posted PB’s at the London 10K and St Alban’s 10K.  Ian is improving after long term injuries and recently competed in the National Cross Country, MK ½ Marathon, Sandy 10 and the Orion 15.

9. A.O.B.

· Aquatic Centre (DY) Dave Young and Helen Morris attended the second meeting, which this time, was attended by the Leader of the Council, Cllr Hazel Simmons.  No minutes had been issued from the first meeting. The purpose of the meeting was for the council to hear the concerns of clubs whose activities revolve around the Sports centre.  DY reported that once the new centre is built, the current centre will be demolished and the area will revert to green belt land.  Striders concern is the new centre will not have the facilities available to us that we have enjoyed over the last 26yrs at LRSC.  Cllr Simmons stated it is planned that schools will be enhanced and to allow public to use their facilities.  The concern here is that this is dependant on schools being available, regularly and frequently, available facilities for our 200 members, with changing and showers, also lockable storage for bags,  café, bars to accommodate the clubs social side, birthday nights, awards evenings etc.  The point was made that Striders has supported LRSC for 26years, invested a lot of money in fees and also supporting events when required.  We are a social club that promotes our sport in our community, i.e Ladies 5K, beginners course, Luton 10K, Race 4 Life, Luton Marathon etc.
Cllr. Simmons agreed to have one to one meetings with concerned clubs, and to this end Dave Young has written a letter to Cllr Simmons.

Brief discussion by the committee followed and support Tony Green and Dave Young to  press for a meeting with Cllr Simmons and the council.  
· 10 Reasons to Join Striders Leaflet (HM) Commented that it is out of date.  C McL to update as required.
· Three Counties Cross Country (BB) Bill attended the wrap up meeting of 2008/09 season.  It was reported that there was no Three Counties club represented at the National final.  Dates for next years races will be sent as soon as possible and it is hoped that the 2010 final will be in Southern England and before 14 March 2010.  Administrators for 2009/2010 are Ampthill & Flitwick Flyers.  Results format will stay as is, i.e. first 3 Senior and first 3 Vets.  New race software to be purchased to speed up results issue.  Striders are to stage the first event in October 2009.  Events dates and locations:-
25th October 2009
Striders

22nd November 2009 
Leighton Fun Runners

20th December 2009
North Herts

24/31 January 2010 
Ampthill

28th February 2010
Bedford

Discussion on a suitable course favoured Cardinal Newman School and start.  BB to make enquiries, Dave Debnam, Bill Barrett and Matt Thompson to devise a course.  Feedback on both to be given to Tony by 11th June.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th July 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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